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Queen Elizabeth II   1926-2022 

 

  

Mail Address:  
W&D HVC 
P.O. Box 560 
Warrnambool 
Victoria, 3280 

Email Address:  
wdhvc@hotmail.com 

Club Room Address:  
134 Ziegler Parade, Allansford. 
Court,wdhvc@hotmail.com Member Club 

Web  Page https://wdhvc.com.au 

 

 

 

 

The vehicle depicted on the Club 

emblem is the Ziegler steam 

powered horseless carriage built at 

Allansford, near Warrnambool, 

around 1900. 

https://wdhvc.com.au/
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Club Office Bearers for 2021-22 
Position Name(s) Home Mobile 

President Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 

Vice President Bryan O’Meara   

Secretary Ian Rees  0418567579 

Assistant Secretary Martin Dunstan   

Treasurer Ross Millard  0438335173 

Assistant Treasurer Geoff Houston   

General Committee Ted Drake, Peter Carter, Martin Dunstan, Graham Conn, Geoff Houston, Karen 
Carter, Ian Chislett, Roy Begelhole 

Prop Officer – Club Room Ted Drake   

Prop. Officer - CheeseWorld Graham Conn 55625803 0407041606 

Newsletter Editor John Nicholson - (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com)  0437938090 

Assistant Newsletter Editor Karen Carter 55692270  

Webmaster Frances Guyett - (fguyett@live.com.au)   

Comm Service Co ordinator Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 

Club Captain   

Mid Week Captain(s) Wally & Doreeen Mellis  55626259 

Promotions Officer Martin Dunstan   

Membership Officer Ian Rees  0418567579 

Safety Officers Roy Begelhole 
Terry Mansbridge 
Peter Carter 
Daryl Jago 
Ken Perrett 
Mark Stevens 
Jacob Hinkley 
Jason Hinkley 

55628169 
 
55692270 

 
0459292230 
0429692270 
0407059469 
0428527139 
0415468799 

Librarian Roy Begelhole 55628169  

Engine Committee Graham Conn, Kelvin Boyle, Geoff Houston,  
G McCleod. Ian Chislett 

  

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees   

Federation Reps Ashley Wright, Doug Byron   

Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 
Rob Donohue 
Ken Perrett 
Ian Chislett 
Roy Begelhole 
Graham Conn 
Ian Rees 

 
 
 
 
55628169 
 

0428123364 
0408529296 
0428527139 
0438863236 
 
0407041606 
0418567579 

Club Plate Officer Brian McGarvie   

Maintenance Doug Byron, Ben Dinwoodie, Ted Drake   

Catering Bev Conn, Karen Carter   

 

The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at G & M Autos McMeekin Road Warrnambool. Thanks to 

everyone helping with this continuing fundraiser. The price is up now so please keep them coming in. 

Bendigo Swap Meet  

Volunteers are required for two hour shifts and you can nominate whatever suits you from Friday 11th: 8am to 

midnight, and Saturday 12th Nov: Midnight to 10pm, and Sunday 13th Nov: 6am to 1 pm. See Ian Rees.  

mailto:fguyett@live.com.au
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Events Calendar: September 2022 to January 2023 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point Contact 

September 2022 

Wed 21st  Colac Car Club Invitation to 
Barwon Park Mansion 11:45 am 

105 Inverleigh Rd > Winchelsea. 
$10 For more info please call Claudia 
on 0428962854 before Sept 19th. 

 

Fri 30th AGM & General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
October 2022 

Sat 1st Working Bee at Club rooms 10 am Clean and tidy up  

Sun 2nd  Club run to Mortlake noon Meet at Mortlake for Picnic lunch  

8th / 9th  Rootes Rally  Coming to town and at Clubrooms  

Wed 12th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 13th  Note: No Coffee Run   No run due to Roy’s rally.  

Friday 14th Roys Rally departs. Back 17th.  Details at September meeting.  

Fri 28th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sat 29th  Warrnambool Ag Show display    

Sun 30th  Club run  TBA  
November 2022 

Wed 9th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 10th  Thursday Coffee Run     

11th / 13th  Bendigo Swap Meet    

Fri 25th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 27th  Club run  TBA  
December 2022 

Wed 14th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 15th  Thursday Coffee Run     
January 2023 

Wed 11th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 8th  Lake Pertobe Car Show    

Fri 27th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 29th  Club run  TBA  
 

Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December and January at the Clubrooms, 134 Ziegler Parade 
Allansford. Meetings start 7.30 pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for supper afterwards. 

Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can attend. 

The deadline for inclusion in the Newsletter is the Tuesday one week before the Monthly meeting. 

CONTENTS  
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published in this journal should not be regarded as necessarily 
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responsibility for the accuracy of material in the journal which is 
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President’s Message 
Hello to all members, partners, and families. 

I hope you are all well and staying away from 
covid as it is still about. 

There will be an Annual and General 
Meeting this month, Friday, September 30th 
at 7-30 P M at the Club Rooms and will be 
followed by the monthly general meeting. 

Please come along to the meeting, have a cuppa and a chat after 
the meeting. Membership forms can be signed and pens and 
windscreen stickers for sale and any other things you need to 
discuss. Calendars will also be on sale. More than half the 200 
we had printed have been sold so be in quick - $15. 

We need ideas for end of Month Sunday Runs, Let the 
committee know if you have any ideas where you would like to 
go. 

There will be no mid-week run in October as many will be away 
on Roy and Esther`s run instead. 

End of the month Sunday run, 2nd of October is to Mortlake for 
a picnic lunch, Meet there at Mid-day. 

Terang Colour Festival Friday, September 30th Public Holiday, 
Cars needed to put display, meet and park in middle near the 
Hall 22 Stall to view. Plus Bands. 

Warrnambool Ag show day October the 29th. Cars needed for 
display - contact Chiz for more Information. 

As this is my last President report, I can say I have enjoyed my 3 
years as President.  

I would like to thank the following people for their support: - Ian Rees –Secretary, Ross Millard – Treasurer, 
all the Committee Members, Karen Carter and Ladies for catering, Ted Drake- mowing, Pauline Smith for 
vacuuming, Annette for gardening. 

Three of the Committee members are not standing for re-election: Roy Begelhole, Peter Carter, and Martin 
Dunstan. I would like to especially recognise Roy and Peter for their long service to the Club. Roy is a founding 
member and has been on the Committee and President and other roles for all but about 5 years of that time. 
Also, he has been doing safety checking, signing permits, turning up at working bees and organising rallies 
and other tasks. Peter has been on the Committee for about 7 years but also has been doing safety checks 
for quite a number of years, signing permits and in recent 
years collecting batteries which has been a great source 
of funds for the Club. It is members like these who give 
freely of their time and run around in their cars doing 
these essential tasks that keep the Club running. So, to 
them, and to all other members who have helped over the 
Years. THANKYOU. 

Please support all our sponsors 

To all who are not feeling well, I hope you are feeling 
better soon. 

CHEERS FOR NOW 

Ken Perrett, Club President.   
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W&DHVC Inc General Meeting Minutes – 26th August 2022 

Apologies: Natalie Serra, Jack Brittain, Denise and Harry Droste, Ian Chislett, Brian Carey, Jenny Cameron. Moved 

those apologies be accepted: Bev Conn; 2nd Kelvin Boyle. Carried. 

July 2022 Meeting Minutes: Moved to accept as printed in August newsletter: Graham Conn; 2nd T. King. Carried. 

Business Arising: See below. 

Correspondence In: Newsletters from Victor Harbor and Casterton; emailed from Mt Gambier. Letter from 

Warrnambool Ag Society about showday (discussed below). 

Out: None. Moved that correspondence be accepted: Bill Poynton; 2nd Brian O’Meara. Carried. 

Treasurers Report: Account balances and Income/Expenditure as of August 26th read by Treasurer. Moved that 

Treasurer’s report be accepted, and expenditure approved; Ross Millard; 2nd Geoff Houston. Carried. 

Club Captain (for end of month club runs and events): July Club Run was to Timboon – only part of group could go 

to Distillery due to seating limitations so decided not to go there again. Timboon Hotel was great. 

August run this Sunday is to Hamilton swap meet. Opens at 7:00 am. Make your own way. 
September run (which is on October 2nd) is to Mortlake for a picnic lunch. Meet there at mid-day. 

Ian reported that he had an email and phone discussion with Warrick Hansted of Hamilton Club about us having 

combined club runs with them where possible. To discuss further with Warrick. Hamilton have club runs on 3rd 

Sunday of month. They have a lunch at Penshurst pub on Sunday 23rd October and we are welcome to join them. 

Colac Car Club have run to Barwon Park Mansion at 105 Inverleigh Rd Winchelsea. Our members invited to go. $10. 

11:45 on Wed September 21st. Call Claudia on 0428962854 before 19th if you wish to go and for information. 

Warrnambool Ag Society show day is October 29th and have offered us a free space. Moved to respond to Ag Society 

and say we will participate on show day: Doug Byron; 2nd Bryan O’Meara. Carried. 

Mid-Week Runs 

August 11th: Port Fairy at Charlies. 20 went. (Photos next time for newsletter please!). 

September 8th is run to Dunkeld. Meet at Hawkesdale at 11am. Dunkeld for lunch at Sturgeon Restaurant. 

Engine Committee: Quite a few visitors coming to museum. Cheese tasting back on. Had a bit of a clean-up.  Friday 

9th Sept a group of seniors to visit. Lake Goldsmith rally is on 29/30th October.            

Community Service Captain: Anchor Point Village residents run to Port Fairy on Wed 7th September. 

Seniors’ week Thursday 13th October to Woolsthorpe pub and lunch supplied. (Photos for newsletter please!) 

Federation: Bendigo swap November 11-13th. Ashley Wright reported on Fed meeting last month. AGM was held 

and most of Committee voted back in.  

General Business: 

• Tar seal out front – done! Moved to thank Stuart McDiven for work. Bill Poynton, 2nd M. Murfett. Carried. 

• 50th Anniversary: Letter sent to FJ about a car display on the Saturday. Continued to work on organisation.   

• BBQ area upgrade: Moved to proceed with scope tabled last month: Doug Byron; 2nd M. Murfett. Carried 

• HVAC for kitchen: Geoff getting quotes. 

• Working bee for general clean up on Sat 1st October at 10am. Volunteers needed. Free BBQ at mid-day. 

• 2023 Club calendar has arrived and now for sale. $15 ea. See Ian or Ken. Be quick – 70 already sold. 

• Rootes Group Rally on October 8/9th.  90 adults and 4 children on rally. Volunteers to do food.  

• Roy’s rally to Kerang, Jerilderie, Swan Hill, and Lake Boga from October 14 – 17th. Roy advised that various 
events are being booked for us. 10 couples to go so far. Need to book accommodation.  

• AGM next month: Summary sheet with all nominees to be handed out at AGM to keep it short. 

• Moved to thank Doug for the table trolleys he made: Murray Murfett; 2nd Damian Lane. Carried. 

• 1954 Morris Minor for sale. Not been used for past 17 years and in shed. Contact Ray Smith. 

• 2000 VS Commodore Series 3 Ute for sale. 101000k. One careful owner. Garaged. See Ted Drake. 

New or First Time Members: Welcomed Bruce Noske – visitor. 

Meeting closed at 8:10 p.m. 

Bill Poynton then gave an interesting PowerPoint presentation on the restoration of his 1924 Garford Fire engine. 
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General meeting presentation – “Who Wants to Restore a Fire engine” 

At the August meeting, Bill Poynton gave a very interesting presentation about the restoration of his 1924 Garford 

fire engine. 49 of these vehicles came to Australia in 1924/5 mainly to be used in small towns and about 13 still exist 

of which 3 are in Warrnambool (Bill has another one and there is one at the FJ Museum). Bill bought the fire engine 

from the APM Botany Mill in Sydney in 1972 where it had been used as the mill’s fire engine. Bill showed photos on 

the Club’s TV screen and recounted its restoration which started in earnest in 2008. Below is Bill by a table with 

some of his fire brigade memorabilia. Thanks to Bill for a very interesting and entertaining presentation. If you 

missed it, then maybe when Bill has restored his other fire engine, he will give us another presentation?  

 

W&DHVC Committee Meeting Minutes - 14th September 2022 

Present: Ken Perrett, Bryan O’Meara, Ian Chislett, Roy Begelhole, Ross Millard, Ted Drake. Graham Conn, Geoff 

Houston, Peter Carter, Karen Carter. Ian Rees. 

Apologies: Martin Dunstan. Moved to accept apologies: Bryan O’Meara; 2nd Ted Drake. Carried. 

Minutes of previous meeting: Moved to accept August Committee meeting minutes as printed in August newsletter:                                         

Roy Begelhole; 2nd Ian Chislett. Carried. 

Business Arising: Actions from last Committee meeting are first in General Business below. 

Correspondence: 

In: Newsletters from The Lion, Geelong, Gippsland and by email from Hamilton. Casterton Club about Engine and 

Tractor Rally on Nov 26/27. SW Credit statement. Invoices from AusPost, Energy Aus (elec), Wannon Water, and Star 

Printing for calendars. Flyer from Colac Motorfest Nov 26/27. Letter from AusPost about increase of postage rate. 

Out: Letter to Ag Society confirming that we would like to take up offer of space for show day on October 29th. 

Moved to accept correspondence: G Conn; 2nd Peter Carter. Carried. 

Reports 

Treasurer: Account balances provided by Treasurer. Accounts listed for August/September for payment. Moved to 

receive the Treasurer’s report, approve accounts, and pay invoices: Ross Millard; 2nd G. Houston. Carried. 

Treasurer tabled draft Financial Report for AGM and went through the details including the “Miscellaneous” items. 

Engine Committee: Bus tour last Friday to CheeseWorld went well.  

Club Captain: 
August run was to Hamilton on 28th to Hamilton swap meet. Not very many sites and not much of interest for sale. 
September run: (October 2nd) is to Mortlake for a picnic lunch. Meet there at mid-day. 

Ian Chislett to coordinate about show day. Raise at general meeting to see how many members intend to show cars. 
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Roy’s weekend tour in October: 22 people and 11 cars definite and maybe more to come. 
Ian talked to Warrick Hansted of Hamilton Club about combined club runs. Also, Ian Klingburg from Mt Gambier to 

organise 2 delegates from surrounding clubs to Casterton to discuss similar concept. Discuss next general meeting. 

Mid-week:  
September 8th run was to Dunkeld. Had nice lunch. About 25 attended.  
No mid-week run in October because of Roy’s rally. 
Community Service Coordinator:  

Anchor Point Village residents run to Port Fairy Wed 7th September. 15 people came. Good day and appreciated! 

Seniors week: Plan to go out to Woolsthorpe.  

Federation Rep: None. 

General Business: 

• Progress on buying a new HVAC for kitchen.  Geoff working on getting quotes. 

• Tar seal tidy up next to pavers in front of Clubrooms – Ian to contact Stuart for invoice. 

• BBQ area upgrade: Doug has OK to go ahead. Not started yet. 

• Tar seal repair out front of clubrooms by fence. Discuss with Stuart at Oct 1 working bee. Ian to organise. 

• 50th anniversary committee: Picnic etc at FJ confirmed. Natalie ordered 50 mugs with 50th logo and 40 
stubbie holders. Fliers to be organised and to be sent to original members and past office bearers etc.  

• Hillman/Rootes Car Club visit Oct 8/9. 82 adults and 4 children coming. Catering for about 100 for lunch. 

• Calendar update - over 100 sold out of 200 printed and all 12 invoices sent out. 

• AGM: Ken to chair. Appoint scrutineers on night. Draft of nomination list reviewed. 

• Discussed concept of having an “Events Subcommittee” like Fleurieu Club or an “Events Coordinator” with a 
group of people to assist instead of a Club Captain. Discuss at September general meeting. 

• Working bee for general clean up scheduled for Sat 1st October at 10am. Volunteers needed. Free BBQ. 

• Moved that theme for 2023 Lake Pertobe display be “1970s cars”: Bryan O’Meara; 2nd G. Houston. Carried. 

• Discussed about getting a cleaning roster – do once a quarter. Bring up at general meeting for volunteers. 

• Patrick Groot guest speaker for Oct or Nov. Talk about build sailboat and stroke awareness. Ian to arrange.  
Ken is standing down as President at AGM and thanked committee members for their support for the past 3 years. 
New member applications: None 
Meeting closed at 9:05 pm. 

 

 

 

A couple of Royal Cars – just to be going on with. 
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September Club Run – Hamilton Swap Meet 

The Club run was to the Ag centre in Hamilton on the 28th for the swap meet which started at 7am. Members made 

their own way there. For a change it was a nice day and no wind blowing through the building and the sun came out 

about 8am. There were only about half the normal number of vendor sites inside the building, so hopefully next year 

it will get back to previous levels. It was a case of getting there early to get some bargains but even when we left at 9 

am there were still more people entering the gate. And petrol was 20c/litre less in Hamilton than Warrnambool so 

go figure that! Damian Lane was there and met up with Alex Rees who was walking around with his father. 

  

RACV Four and More Rally – Beechworth: September 8-11 
Murray Murfett’s 1911 Buick on its maiden rally 

Murray and his brother, Evan, took his 1911 Buick up to 

Beechworth on a car trailer on the 8th for the start of the 

Four and More Rally (that’s 4 cylinders and more). There 

were 24 pre 1918 vehicles on the tour with 6 including 

Murray rallying the Buick for the first time. There was a 

shakedown run the afternoon of 8th and then Friday 9th was 

over to Tallangatta to meet up with local people and visit a 

clock repair shop in town. Saturday was a big run day going 

from Beechworth to Mt Beauty and return for a total of 200 

km. There were no problems with the Buick, but it was wet 

and a bit hilly and a lot chilly. Photo shows both with their 

aviator style lined headwear to keep out the cold. On the 

uphill section going to visit John Stanley’s Stoewer 

collection just out of Mt Beauty, the Buick performed well 

except that it was passed by a Model T. At times the Buick 

got up to 55 km/h which in a small open car felt like 55 mph. It rained quite a bit and one of the learnings is that 

there needs to be a drain hole in the floor! Last day of the rally was on the Sunday 11th and they packed up and put 

the Buick back onto the trailer for the 7-hour drive back home. Well done Murray for an inaugural run after many 

years of restoration to bring the car back to original status.  
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Hard to believe this is a 1:18 scale model! 
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Classsifieds 

To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 

 

Club Merchandise For Sale 

 
 

 
Club logo pens for sale for $3.00 

Club membership windscreen stickers (3 inch square) for sale for $3.00. 

See Ken 

For Sale 

Lovely 1943 Ford WW2 jeep & matching trailer,  

complete and authentic. 

ID #220286   Chassis # V GPW 141300 

POA neg. 

Contact Daryl 0407059469 

For Sale 

1 x Red 202 Holden motor with auto box $50 

1 x 186 Holden motor with manual g/box with modified head (possibly 

Yella Terra) $150 

Contact Doug 5565 1395 

FOR SALE: 2023 Car Club Calendars: 

Calendars are being printed now and will be for sale at 

the August meeting and onwards. The calendar is a 

special one as it commemorates the 50th anniversary of 

the Club. It has some photos of cars and people of 

yester-year and some great photos of current members 

cars. 200 printed same as last year and last year they 

were all sold by November so be in early. Still $15. Bring 

cash!  
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Advertisements: 

Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $40 for 12 months starting July 1. 

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SEACOMBE HOUSE PORT FAIRY 
Seacombe House – Motor Inn 

Guest House & Historic Cottages 

Seacombe House 
 

22 Sackville Street Port Fairy Vic 3284 
Phone [03] 5568 1082 
enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au 
www.seacombehouse.co.au 

 

mailto:john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com
mailto:enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au
http://www.seacombehouse.co.au/
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N. L. & B. H. McCULLAGH 
ENGINE RECONDITIONING SPECIALISTS 

 

 

171 Fairy Street Warrnambool Victoria 3280 

Phone: (03) 5562 7622 Fax: (03) 5562 3823 

Email: nmengine@bigpond.com 

 

mark unwin 
shed 5/1071 raglan parade 

warrnambool VIC 3280 
p 5562 6884 

• custom work 

• cars 

• boats 

• trucks 

• motorbikes 

• ag machinery 

• seat repairs 

• hood linings 

• door trims 

• carpets 

• ute canopies 

• trailer canopies 

• boat travel covers 

• annexe & shade accessories  

 

L.W. CLAVEN NOMINEES 
FACTORY LEASING AND RENTALS 

Brian Claven 

Mobile: 0418 527 613 

Factory 18 – (Off Walsh Road), Warrnambool Vic. 3280 

Phone A.H. : 5561 7557 
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Mal Pitcher. 
Shannons Wimmera Regional Development Officer. 
mal.lynn@bigpond.com 
0418 800 708 

mailto:mal.lynn@bigpond.com
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25th NOV – 27th NOV 

Geelong Revival Motoring Festival 
Ritchie Boulevard, Geelong. 

  


